Harlingen, Texas July 13, 1940

Mr. F. C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Doc:

Received your welcome letter this morning. In regard to my time at the University of Colorado, I do not have any credits there or anything that will bother my entrance or participation in athletics at the University next year. I never did matriculate at the University of Colorado and I only attended classes for two days. I never paid any entrance fees or tuition at all, so I guess that we will not have to worry about anything.

I have quit my job and am devoting all my time to the preparation of my lessons. I have sent in all the lessons that I have received to date. I have gotten my first lesson back from the professor and I got a B on it. I don't think that that is so bad. The professor wrote on it that it was a very good paper.

I received a latter from the correspondence bureau this morning and they told me that I would not be allowed to send in any more than eight lessons a week. At that rate I will not be able to get the two courses out of the way in time before school starts. Will you see if it would be allright for me to take the other course on Foods and Nutrition at the same time that I am taking this other course. I like this course on Elementary Economics very much, and I am enjoying it very much. My studying seems so much easy for me now than when I was at the University before. I guess that I am much more settled now and it just comes easier for me.

If I can take both courses at the same time and receive credit for them both at the same time I would like to do so. I can get two lessons a day and if the bureau will only allow me eight lessons a week I will be idle for the three other days.

well I must be closing now as I have to get started on my course. I just received four more lessons from the bureau but as yet I have not received any more of my graded lessons. I will keep you posted as to how I make out on them. I remain.

Yours very truly,

Max Gray